[image: image1.png]



prime minister
canberra
29 July 2001

Ms Sahra Danes
Xxxxxxxxxxxxx

Xxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxx
Thank you for your letter of 18 July 2001 regarding the continued detention of your parents in Laos. 

I want you to know that I am very concerned that your mother and father have not been released. It must be terrible to be separated from your parents for such a long period. Both Mr. Downer and I are taking a very close interest and are doing all we can so that your parents can come home. 

When I wrote to Prime Minister Bounyang of Laos most recently on 2 July 2001,1 emphasised that the separation of your parents from their three children was extremely difficult for the family to bear. I asked him to help reunite your family.

Prime Minister Bounyang has now written back to me to say that the Lao Government is willing to consult on reuniting your family. This is encouraging progress and Mr. Downer will meet in the next few days with Lao Deputy Prime Minister and Foreign Minister Mr. Somsavat Lengsavad. He will again ask the Lao Government to release your parents.

The Australian Government-will not give up. Our Ambassador in Vientiane is working every day on your parents' case. We want your parents to be able to come home very soon.
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